
 

 

  

Let your roots grow down into him, and let your lives be built on him. Then your faith will grow 
strong in the truth you were taught and you will overflow with thankfulness . Colossians 2:7 

Issue 11:  Friday 17th  March 2023 

From the Headteacher……….. 

Dear parents/carers, 

We have had some wonderful successes this week in  

school, in relation to sports and also to see our nursery 

and reception children lead us in worship.  We are proud 

of their unique talents. 

 

Our weekly monitoring has focused in on Design and 

Technology (D&T).  It was excellent to see our children 

using the technical vocabulary and evaluating their work. 

Year 1/2 were evaluating their moving vehicles  and  it 

was great to see how much the children enjoyed the soup 

taste testing in year 5 and 5/6. Certainly some engineers 

in the making! 

 

Our team captains have worked hard with Mr Farrell to 

get our new team points token system up and running.  

Ask your children about how they will get a token for 

their team.  Also remind them of the St. John’s  behaviour 

values : STARS   

Safe,       Team,          Achieve,            Respect,        Smile. 

 

Finally we have had confirmation that the school will be 

used as a polling station on 4th May.  The school will be 

closed on that day to pupils and work will be sent home. 

Enjoy a great weekend and look closely for the signs of 

spring time on its way. 

 SM Bowyer    Headteacher  

Dates for your Diary 
 

Parent/Carer invitation to Worship: 

 March 27th at 10.30 am  

Year 5  
 

Every Tuesday : 8.45 am - 10 am : 

Parents / Carers’ Club  
 

Every Wednesday 8.45am - 10am : 

Mums / Dads & Tots group—£1 per 

session 
 

 

Group and Leavers Photos 

Monday 20th March - please read the 

information on page 2  
 

Y1 Heights & Weights 

Thursday 23rd March - further 

information will follow shortly 
 

French Day—Friday 24th March 

Wear Red, White and Blue! 
 

Easter Holiday Dates 

Last Day of Term : Friday 31st March 

Easter Holiday :  Monday 3rd April - 

Friday 14th April 

School Re-Opens : Monday 17th April 

 

Thursday 4th  May Polling Day—

school closed to pupils. School work 

will be provided. 

 
 

Prayer  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

Monday 20th March 2023 

 

On Monday, Academy is coming in to take 

ALL class photo’s. and year 6 leavers. 

Please make sure your child comes in full 

school uniform. 

If your child has PE they need to bring  

trainers to change into. 

 

 

 

 

Money raised throughout the year 

McMillan coffee morning       £358.62 

Turkey Earthquake                £202.20 

Number Day NSPCC              £116.60 

Children in Need                   £313.75 

Christingle                            £223.55 

Comic Relief                         £208.54 

A massive thank you to you all for helping to support 

the worthwhile causes. 



                          Red Nose Day 



Team Points 

Our new team points system is working very well. 

Every Friday the team points are collected from 

each class and put in the relevant colour tubes.  



The season draws to a close 

As the 4th race and final race brought a close to the cross country season for 2022-23, the cross 

country team were in high spirits as they looked to end the season on a high. The team made 

their way to Oakhill Primary School for the toughest and most challenging run, and were met by 

a combination of cold and soggy weather, but there was no way that they were going to let this 

stop them. The girls started the afternoon’s excitement off, followed by the boys. All children 

have done exceptionally well this year, with our younger children gaining valuable experience, 

for their participation in future races and others setting and beating personal bests along the 

way. 

I would personally like to congratulate every member of the team, who has represented St 

John’s in any of the races. You should all be extremely proud of yourselves. – Well done. 

Mr Buckley & Miss Pickerill 

 

A personal achievement 

Although I am extremely proud of every member of the cross-country team, I would like to give 

credit and a special mention to one of our Year 6 pupils. This young man only started running 

cross-country in Year 5, but his commitment and determination has allowed him to go from 

strength to strength. In Year 5, Kevon was asked to join the cross-country team, as he just en-

joyed running. In his first year of running, he qualified to represent the Stoke-on-Trent team as 

part of the City cross-country team, where he won gold as part of the overall Boys winners. He 

then went on to compete at Northwood for the City athletics team where he finished 2nd, only to 

the Year 6 and overall winner, also in the Stoke-on-Trent team. 

This year we were optimistic for Kevon in the cross-country, and boy has he not let us down. He 

has continued with his development and now runs for the cross country and athletics team, 

based at Northwood Stadium. Kevon has had an impressive season this year finishing 1st place in 

all four of this season’s races, seeing him crowned as the overall boy’s winner for the 2022-23 

season. Not only has he made this impressive achievement, but he now has the opportunity to 

go on to represent St John’s as part of the Town’s sport team (Stoke-on-Trent), where hopefully 

he can add another gold to his short, yet impressive haul. 

Huge congratulations Kevon, you have not only made Miss Pickerill and myself proud, but the 

whole of St John’s and everyone associated with the school. – Well done! A  

fantastic sporting achievement. 

Mr. Buckley 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



Parent/Carers Tuesday Morning Club 

We have started a Tuesday morning club.  

Any parent/carers are warmly invited to come along.  

It starts at 8.45am and finishes at 10am.  

It is a time of chatting, laughing, drinking tea or 

coffee, eating biscuits, colouring - or even having 

a place to share a worry or two, if it helps. It’s for 

you to have a bit of ‘me time’ with others who can 

help if needs be. 

 

 



 Mums/Dads & Tots Group 

On Wednesday we hold a Parents & Tots group in the Hub. 

Pre-school children play with the toys and parents can sit 

and have a talk with other parents, or play with the  

children. Feel free to come along each Wednesday 

8.45am—10am. It is £1 a session, and a drink and toast is 

included.  

 



 



 
My Child & Me Course 

St. John’s will be holding the My Child & Me course in our library, starting Thursday 27th April 

at 9.15am for 10 weeks. If you are interested in taking part please speak to Mrs Ramsden 



 
LYME RACING CLUB—ST. JOHN’S 

 

Hello,  

My name is Sue and I am membership secretary of a local cycling 

club.  

Myself and the coaches at Lyme Racing Club are proud to have 

teamed up with St John’s CE (A) School and wish to extend an       

invitation to any pupils with an interest in cycling to come along to 

our Friday evening Roller Racing sessions. Currently these are held 

in the school hall every  Friday evening, 6.30pm start, Each session 

costs just £3 to non members. You will need to bring your child's 

own bicycle and a drink for them. All our coaches are British          

Cycling accredited and look forward to seeing some new faces wish-

ing to try out our sessions. Come Springtime we will be transferring 

our sessions outside (across the road in Lyme Valley) where we will 

be able to teach cycling skills to the youngsters whilst having lots of 

fun on their bikes in a safe, traffic free environment. 

Contact details are:- 

 email sue.lymeracing@gmail.com 

my no. 07986958858 

https://en-gb.facebook.com/LymeRacingClub/ 

 
https://www.cyclinguk.org/local-groups/lyme-racing-club 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sue.lymeracing@gmail.com
https://en-gb.facebook.com/LymeRacingClub/
https://www.cyclinguk.org/local-groups/lyme-racing-club


Information 
Everyone is responsible for safeguarding children  

 
Most children enjoy safe and happy childhood experiences  
within their own family, but unfortunately for some this is not 
the case.  During difficult family times everyone has a  
responsibility to protect children from future harm - good  
child-care begins even before a child is born! 
 

Stoke-on-Trent Children’s Advice and Duty Service (CHAD): 

 
If you have concerns about a child you can phone 01782 235100  
(option 2) and speak to a social worker for advice Monday -  
Friday 8.30am - 6pm 
 
Out of Office Hours - 01782 234234 
 
For more information please go on Stoke-on-Trent website 
where you will find plenty of advice and information.  
 

Phone 01782 

235100 

Mon- day – 

Thurs- day 

8:30am – 

6:00pm Friday 

8:30am – 

6:00pm 

Emer- gency 

Duty Team 

(Out of hours) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                           

Social Media Apps 

We have had information from another school saying there is a  

Facebook game that encourages self-harm. Due to the age at which a 

child can have a Facebook account none of our children should be on  

Facebook, but we do know some of them do go on Facebook. Please  

monitor what your children are doing online! 
Here are some of the main Social Media apps with their age rating and 

main features: 

Facebook     Age rating: 13+ 

Main features: newsfeed to share text, photos & videos, instant messaging, 

marketplace, friends, likes and comments. 

Instagram     Age rating: 13+ 

Main features: photo & video sharing, livestreaming, stories, DMs, hashtags 

Snapchat      Age rating: 13+ 

Main features: photo & video messaging, snaps, location sharing 

Tiktok           Age rating: 13+ 

Main features: making & sharing short videos, lip-syncing. 

Twitter         Age rating: 13+ 

Main features: tweets (text with restricted character count), photo and video 

sharing, hashtags. 

For more information  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/social-media 

 



Information  
Lunch Box Ideas  
Healthy and happy 

According to NHS choices a balanced lunchbox should contain: 

 Starchy foods like bread, rice, potatoes or pasta 

 Protein foods like meat, fish, eggs or beans 

 A dairy item, like cheese or yogurt 

 Vegetables or salad and a portion of fruit 

 

At St. John’s we ask that children do not bring in fizzy pop, sweets or energy drinks. 

 

 

      

Drop off Zone 

Please do not park in the drop off zone AM and PM.  

This is for dropping the children off each morning. 

 

Please note that the playground equipment should not 

be used by your children before the start of the school 

day and at the end of the school day. Thank you for 

your co-operation in this matter.  

Reminder—The one way system around school is still in use for 

reception to year 6,  when bringing your children in the morning 

and picking them up after school.   

http://www.nhs.uk/Livewell/childhealth6-15/Pages/Lighterlunchboxes.aspx


 
Letter from our Education Welfare Service  




